
Dear students! 

Based on the order of the Government of the Russian Federation dated 

03.16.2021 No. 639-r for foreign students from countries with safe epidemiological 

situation is allowed to enter the Russian Federation for сontinuing education. 

Currently, enter the Russian Federation can foreign students from Abkhazia, 

Azerbaijan, Armenia, Belarus, Vietnam, Venezuela, Germany, Greece, Egypt, India, 

Kazakhstan, Qatar, Kyrgyzstan, Cuba, Republic of Maldives, United Arab Emirates, 

Seychelles, Serbia, Singapore, Syria, Tajikistan, Tanzania, Turkey, Uzbekistan, 

Finland, Switzerland, Sri Lanka, Ethiopia, South Korea, South Ossetia, Japan. 

The procedure for the entry of students from abroad has been developed by the 

Ministry of Science and higher education of the Russian Federation. 

Foreign students have the right to enter the Russian Federation only if their personal 

data is entered into the Single Portal public services (www.gosuslugi.ru), 

indicating the checkpoint border crossing point and exact date of crossing. 

The university is engaged in entering personal data of students on the portal 

"Gosuslugi"! 

ATTENTION! 

Changes in the requirements of Rospotrebnadzoa 

on the procedure for entering the Russian Federation from 

05.01.2021 

Algorithm for entering the Russian Federation for students from countries 

with a safe epidemiological situation: 

Before entering Russia: 

1. Check if the entry into the Russian Federation is allowed for the country a citizen 

of which you are. 

2. Make sure that you have a valid visa to enter the territory of Russian Federation 

if you are a student from a country with a visa message. If there is no valid visa or 

the visa has expired, then it is necessary to request an invitation at the university for 

obtaining a new visa. (memo on the invitation design attached ). 

3. Contact the university by mail welcome@stankin.ru and declare your desire to 

enter the Russian Federation. Get from university approval in the response letter on 

the possibility of entry. 



4. After receiving a positive response from the university, you must purchase a ticket 

and notify at least 14 calendar days in advance of the date entry to Russia by email 

welcome@stankin.ru. Also send to specified mail: 

• Scan of your passport and new visa (for visa countries); 

• Scan of the ticket to enter the Russian Federation; 

• Enter your contact phone number, which has 

WhatsApp, Telegram; 

• Information about whether you will live in the hostel. If you if you plan to live 

outside the dormitory, please indicate the exact address residence. 

5. Make sure that your data got to the www.gosuslugi.ru portal. For log in to the 

www.gosuslugi.ru portal if you are already there registered. If you are not registered 

on this portal, then you need to do this by specifying your email address for 

registration mail. After registration follow the link 

https://www.gosuslugi.ru/410127/2 and enter your data as in your passport and 

check if you are listed to enter the Russian Federation. 

6. No earlier than 72 hours before arrival in Russia, take a test for COVID-19 by 

PCR method. When crossing the border of the Russian Federation and checking into 

a hostel university, have a medical certificate in Russian or in English, confirming a 

negative PCR test for COVID-19. 

After entering Russia: 

1. Within 5 days after entering the territory of the Russian Federation, you must 

pass two test for COVID-19 by PCR. There should be no time between tests less 

than a day. 

2. Until the results of the second test passed on the territory of the Russian Federation 

are received, observe the regime of self-isolation at the place of residence or in the 

hostel (3rd floor, hostel observatory). During the period of isolation, training takes 

place in online format. Without two tests passed on the territory of the Russian 

Federation within 5 days from the date of arrival, foreign students are not allowed 

to full-time training. 

3. After receiving the results of two tests passed on the territory of the Russian 

Federation, send to e-mail welcome@stankin.ru a scan of medical certificates, 

confirming the negative results of both tests for COVID-19. It is also necessary to 

inform the administration of the hostel (1st floor hostel No. 3) on the results of both 

tests. 

4. Contact the Center for International Cooperation (office 0114) for registration of 

migration registration (registration) and medical insurance. 



5. Start classes in face-to-face format. 

At the first signs of the disease: 

If foreigners arriving in the Russian Federation students develop the first symptoms 

of acute respiratory disease (fever, sore throat, runny nose, cough), the student 

you need to immediately inform the university about it by phone +7 (499) 973- 39-

66 or write to welcome@stankin.ru. After that, you need to call a doctor within the 

framework of formalized health insurance. 


